
INTEROFFICE MEMO 

  

OFFICE OF THE CITY ATTORNEY 
                                                                                                                                        
                       

 TO:   Honorable Mayor and    DATE:  March 20, 2023 
  Members of City Council  
    
FROM: R. Joel Stern  
   City Attorney  
 
SUBJECT: ART COMMISSION CODE – PROPOSED ORDINANCE NO. 1534 
 
This item is a follow-up from the February 7, 2023 regular council meeting wherein 
council directed staff to change the art commission code to reflect a decrease in 
membership from seven to five members with at least three members being city 
residents, and the elimination of the technical expert criteria by just having one 
member as a practicing artist.  
 
All other art commission code provisions will remain unchanged.  Staff has 
reviewed and approves of the content.  
     
 
_____________ 
R. Joel Stern 
City Attorney 
 
 
 
  


